
Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
October 25, 2016 

St. Isidore Catholic Center 
Approved Minutes 

 
Opening Prayer led by Fr. Burkle 
 
Attendance:  Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Keith Mayer, Audrey Christensen, Mark 
Ringhofer, Rod Koch, Marge Markham    Absent: Tom Thome, Samantha Taets 
 
Meeting called to order by chairperson, Keith Mayer at 7:00 p.m.  Mark Ringhofer 
moved to accept minutes of the previous meeting.  Rod Koch gave the second. 
 
Finance Report:  Fr. reported that the finances are “holding their own as normal.”  He 
gave a building update.  $1.5-$2 million can be generated according to our feasibility 
study. Working on a proxy to start the capital campaign. Ryan (our rep for the study) will 
be busy until Dec. 19 on another project. Some modifications have been made to the 
plans to bring it down to $3.5 million. The Archdiocese Building Commission will give 
the go ahead (proxy) for the building structure. 
 
Guild Report:  none 
Did ask 1 question?  Will the BBQ Bash be held again? The group decided “yes”. 
 
Pastoral Minister Report:  none 
 
Fr. Burkle Report:  By Dec. 1 there will be a gov’t change on employment. Salaried 
people will need to be at a level of at least $47, 500. Hourly wage earners will be paid 
overtime if necessary. We currently have 3 salaried employees. A meeting will be called 
with the finance committee and Pastoral Councils in the Cluster to discuss this. 
 
Old Business:  none 
 
New Business:  Do we want to do other fundraisers?  Soup in Feb.?  Kids suppers? 
The group wants to keep it simple.  Burgers?  No raffle? 
 
Next Meeting:  Nov. 22 8:00 St. Isidore Pastoral Council in Stacyville 
                          Jan. 24 7:00 Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
                                        8:00 St. Isidore Pastoral Council 
 
Rod Koch made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. Mark Ringhofer gave 
the second. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Audrey Christensen, Sec’y 
 


